
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Yorkshire Water Services 
PO Box 52   
Bradford 
BD3 7YD 
  
When telephoning or writing  
please quote ref: «1» 
 
Scheme Ref- Capital YW.201099 

    
23 February 2021 
 
 
Update on plans to replace Colton sewage pumping station  
 
I’m writing to update you about our survey and investigation work that will help us 
to design a scheme to reduce sewer flooding the Colton area. 
 
Survey results are still being reviewed and these will help us to understand the 
sewer network and establish if any further work in addition to replacing Colton 
sewage pumping station needs to be carried out.  
 
Following the submission of our planning application for the new pumping station 
to North Yorkshire County Council we’ll soon be starting some preparatory works. 
 
We’re doing this with the agreement of the Planning Authority and the landowner.   
Work will involve removing 21 metres of hedgerow on the field boundary as 
shown by the red line on the map below.  This will be replaced with a stockproof 
fence. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Craven Forestry will be doing this work for us on Thursday 25th February 2021; 
they’ll be working between 9am and 4pm and all work will be completed that day.  
 
We’re continuing to liaise with the Planning Authority and working to answer their 
questions about our proposals.  If planning approval is granted, we expect to start 
work on the new pumping station in the summer; once I have more information 
about this I’ll write to you again before any work starts.   
 
In the meantime, if you’ve any questions please contact our customer experience 
team on 0344 848 1099 (Monday to Thursday 8am to 5.30pm and 8am to 5pm 
on Friday) and quote reference Capital YW.201099. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Lesley White 
 
Lesley White 
Customer Liaison Advisor 
Yorkshire Water Service 

Hedgerow to be removed 


